
 
 
 
October 28, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families & Staff: 
 
Wow! What a wonderful Halloween Party yesterday!  Creative costumes, delicious delicacies, and tantalizing 
trivia! A spooky fun time was had by all. Many thanks Julia, Derek, Gary, Kayla, the Dining Team, and everyone 
who helped to make this a great event!  And thank you to the residents for being so engaged and for always 
being ready to have fun! The next fun event will be for staff to pass out candy in the care center in costume. 
Any staff member who can join in the fun should meet at 10am on October 31st in the Activities Room 
dressed in your best costume!  Happy Halloween!  
 
COVID-19 
There are currently 3 positive cases of COVID in residential living; those residents are on quarantine. There are 
2 positive residents in the Care Center on quarantine. Two employees tested positive and are at home on 
isolation. 
 
Health & Wellness 
We are trying to wrap up our seasonal flu vaccines for residents. Please come to our walk-in flu clinic Tuesday 
November 1st between 9:00am-11:00am. As always, please notify Health and Wellness if you’ve received any 
vaccines outside of Dunwoody Village so your health records are up to date.  
 
Pool Schedule 
The swimming pool will be open from 8:00am-12noon on November 2nd, 3rd and 4th. We will be closing the 
pool in the afternoon on those 3 days to host the Delaware County Christian School’s robotic club.  This has 
been a fun outreach project we’ve supported each semester. We appreciate your cooperation with our 
adjusted hours. 
 
Veteran’s Day 
To honor our Dunwoody and nation’s veterans, there will be a Flag Raising ceremony in the Memorial Garden 
at 11:00am on Friday, November 11th.  Following the ceremony, both resident and staff veterans are invited 
to a luncheon that will be held in the auditorium at 11:30 p.m.  Please notify Kayla McFadden at 610-723-
4601 or kmcfadden@dunwoody.org to let us know if you plan attend so that we can prepare for seating and 
service.  Please notify Kayla no later than November 7th. 
 
Construction 
Flooring continues on the lower level and is near completion. Doors and hardware will be installed in the 
coming weeks and the area will be final painted. The Bar, Grab and Go, and Bistro equipment and cabinets are 
being installed.  Ceramic tile backsplashes will soon start in these areas as well. Ceilings in the lobby are 
nearing completion, and the flooring in these areas will be started in the next week. Some changes to the 
temporary wall at the upstairs lobby will be made; the ceilings and floors near it are completed. 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 
 
 


